Brownstein | Hyatt A Strategic Farber | Schreck

California Merger with Hatch & Parent

July 14, 2008

BY HAND DELIVERY

LATE DIST

Steven A. Amerikaner

805.882.1407 tel 805.965.4333 fax SAmerikaner@bhfs.com

Honorable Chair Salud Carbajal and Members Santa Barbara County Board of Supervisors 105 East Anapamu Street Santa Barbara, CA 93101

RE:

Your July 15, 2008 Agenda, Item #11

AB 2686: Myths and Facts:

Correction to Earlier Letter

Dear Chair Carbajal and Members of the Board of Supervisors:

I am writing to correct one statement in my July 11 letter.

I have learned that the LAFCO board voted unanimously on May 1 to conceptually support AB 2686 in a motion made by Supervisor Wolf and seconded by Commissioner Orach. On July 3, the item was removed from the agenda and continued to a future meeting on a motion made by Supervisor Firestone and seconded by Commissioner Orach.

Thank you.

Sincerely,

Steven A. Amerikaner

CC Michael Brown, Chief Executive Officer, County of Santa Barbara Robert Braitman, Executive Officer, Santa Barbara LAFCO William Dillon, Deputy County Counsel Board of Trustees, Santa Ynez River Water Conservation District, Improvement District No. 1 Assembly Member Pedro Nava

SB 473140 v1:000372.0276